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HAPPY EASTER! 
 
Spring is finally here, the grass has grown steadily greener 
around the church, and I even saw a couple of yellow 
daffodils out in front of the church. The promise of new life 
surrounds us. And there is joy and excitement amongst many 
as we begin this holiest of seasons for the church, with the 
news that the COVID-19 vaccine is now available to most 
individuals in the United States. The previous year (2020) for 
many has been a year of loss and death. So it seems 
apropos that as we enter the season of Easter, and the 
resurrection of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, that the 
world at the same time would also be experiencing its own 
resurrection. Yet these two understandings of ñresurrectionò 
are not necessarily the same. There is so much the church 
has to offer with regard to an understanding of what it really 
means to be a resurrected people. For the hope of the 
resurrection in Christ Jesus is one where healing, forgiveness 
and reconciliation become the mainstays of a truly 
resurrected society. So let us in celebrating this new life 
which Christôs resurrection brings to us, never forget that we 
have a message worth sharing with the world.  
 
Christ is Risen! 
Christ is Risen, Indeed, Alleluia! 
 
In Christ, 
 
Pastor Pamela 
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Dreamers of Hope Discussion Group 

This Lenten season we began a weekly discussion group focused on our mission statement, 

and what God is saying to us with regard to our various ministries here at Hope Lutheran 

Church. We are going to continue those discussions as we explore further how God is calling us 

to be the church in this time and in this place.  This will be a time to share, explore, and discuss 

ideas on how we can strengthen and develop the life of the congregation and our ability to 

share the good news of Jesus Christ.  Please know that your thoughts and ideas are important 

and I would like to hear from as many of you as possible during this time. I do want to add one 

caveatτǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƭŀƳŜƴǘΣ ƎǊƛǇŜ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ ŎǊƛǘƛŎƛȊŜΦ LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 

ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƎƛŦǘǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎ DƻŘΩǎ 

people, and how best to utilize those gifts to the glory of God. The discussion group will take 

place on Tuesdays at 7pm, via zoom, beginning April 13th. The link will be posted in the 

bulletin as we get closer to the date. Hope to see there.  

ά¢ƘŜƴ ŀŦǘŜǊǿŀǊŘǎ 

   I will pour out my spirit on all flesh; 

your sons and your daughters shall prophesy, 

   your old men shall dream dreams, 

   and your young men shall see visions.  

Even on the male and female slaves, 

   in those days, I will pour out my ǎǇƛǊƛǘΦέ  

 

    Joel 2:28-29 
 

In Christ, 

Pastor Pamela 
 



  APRIL 2021 NEWSLETTER 

 
  

 

 Dedication of 2021 Easter Flowers  
 

Pam and Dickie Dodson dedicate two Tulips in memory of Elaine Dodson and Markus Spivak 

Marilyn Dyer dedicates two triple Lilies and 7 tulips in memory of Pastor Lee and James 

Debbi Favro dedicates one triple Lily and two hyacinths to the church continuing to bloom. 

Maureen Hoffman dedicates a single Lily and a Begonia in honor of Bill and Jeremiah 

Hoffman and in memory of William, Edward Lenajane Hoffman and Willard and Gladys 

Schulz. 

Ray and Donna Littlejohn dedicate a Begonia in memory of their parents. 

Bonny Mounteer dedicates one Lily and one Hyacinth in memory of her parents, Elmer & 

Lea Quell, and in memory of her son-in-law, Raymond A. Swart, Jr.   

Pastor Pamela dedicates one Hyacinth, one Begonia, one single liy, and one tulip in memory 

of her mother, Georgia Olivia Tucker, and in memory of her aunt, Tersey Counts.  

 

Additionally, 5 tulips are being dedicated in honor of Pat Bashford, Karen Maycock, Eleanor 

Smith, and Joan Harris. 
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